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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
To:
            Mayor Walter B. Duke, III

Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte                     



Comissioner Albert C. Jones 
Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 
From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
Via:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services
By:

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer

Date:
 
December 5, 2013
RE:           
Meadowbrook Pump Station Timeline

Introduction and Background

The  Southeast Drainage Project calls for the construction and operation of a water management system serving total 219.66 acres of drainage area.  This includes 35.3 acres of Meadowbrook residential lands, 9.36 acres of zoned commercial areas located at the northwest corner of the project area, and approximately 175 acres bounded by Dania Beach Blvd. on the north, US 1 on the west, SE 7th Street on the south and SE 5th Avenue on the east. The overall project cost is about $7.5 million. Calvin Giordano & Associates (CGA) is the engineer of record.
This project is proposed to be implemented in two phases.
Phase 1 work, with a funding allocation of $2 million, includes:

1. Meadowbrook Pump Station Rehab - Replacement of existing pump, controls and building rehabilitation. 
2. Lining of existing force main from pump station east to wet lands.

3. Replacement of 3 existing drainage pipes from SE 3rd Avenue to Meadowbrook Lake.

Phase 2 which is the larger component of the project includes the construction of a new gravity storm drainage system, three submersible pump stations, a forcemain system and an ecoswale system along SE 5th Avenue. The allocated funding for this project is about $5.5 million.
The project has been delayed due to the following reasons (among others):
1. Obtaining necessary easements from Meadowbrook Associations “A” and “B”.

2. The Phase 2 plans have permits pending an agreement between Broward County and the City regarding the work in County R/W (eco-swale east of SE 5th Avenue). 

Below is a timeline that illustrates the City’s efforts and difficulty bringing this project to the start of construction. In addition, Mr. Ansbro’s memo of November 27, 2013 and Mr. Orlando’s memo dated May 27, 2013 are attached.  
Before 2010

Original pump house was redesigned by CGA with a much larger footprint than existing.
2011

The new pump house was bid out in October.  A new easement document was drafted for the new proposed easement as well as a temporary construction easement. NTP was not issued due to easement issues.  Project was never awarded.
March 2012

An exhibit of drawings was sent to by Meadowbrook Lakes View Condominium Association “A” to clarify existing and proposed easement conditions. The proposed building was much larger than the existing pump house footprint.
August to November 2012

In exchange for the easement agreement, the association is requiring a maintenance agreement which obligates the City to perform certain repairs in and around the easement area. 
December 2012-February 2013

The scope of the project and the easement requirement was negotiated necessitating a revision of the pump house design and all its attendant appurtenances. The City authorized CGA to redesign the pump station to accommodate issues and  concerns of the Association. At that time, it was also discovered that the old easement executed on November 13, 1981 (Book 9890 Page 400) was recorded but not accepted by the City.  The pump house as shown in that easement, is hundreds of feet away from the existing pump house. There exists no easement on the current pump house location and its attendant appurtenances.
March- April 2013

The original project was redesigned to include additional drainage lines thus requiring additional easements. This resulted in enlarged easement requirements and now included two associations: Meadowbrook Lakes View Condominium Association “A” and Meadowbrook Lakes View Condominium Association “B”.

May- July 2013

There was a change of administration of the Meadowbrook Lakes View Condominium Association “A”, Inc.  and the new members need to be reeducated about previous agreements. More issues and concerns were raised that need to be addressed.
September-October 2013

Final agreement was reached with Meadowbrook Lakes View Condominium Association “B”, Inc.
December 2013

The remaining Association (“A”) is set to authorize its grant of easement at a Board of Directors’ meeting scheduled for Saturday, December 14.

Conclusion:
Both easement grants from Associations “A” and “B” need to be accepted by the Commission by resolution. Once easement agreements are accepted and recorded, Phase 1 will be ready for advertising and bidding.  Other necessary City Commission actions were taken some months ago, so the bidding process can begin immediately upon City formal negotiation and recording of the easements.
The City Manager, City Attorney, and staff will be meeting weekly to move the project forward and keep the City Commission informed as to our progress. 
